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Rt Hon Winston Peters 
Minister of Foreign Affairs 
PARLIAMENT BUILDINGS 
 
 
2 April 2024 
 
 
Dear Deputy Prime Minister 

VOTE FOREIGN AFFAIRS – BUDGET 2024 

Thank you for meeting with me on 21 March to discuss the Budget 2024 initiatives you have 
put forward for Vote Foreign Affairs. This letter responds to these initiatives and sets out what 
I intend to recommend to Budget Ministers for Vote Foreign Affairs in the draft Budget package.  

Vote Foreign Affairs savings proposals 

In my letter to you on 21 December I requested that you identify options to meet the savings 
target for Vote Foreign Affairs of $98.9 million per annum from 2024/25 (6.5% of your eligible 
base). 

Thank you for engaging with this process and for identifying the following ways to achieve $15 
million in annual savings at point 5 of your letter to the Prime Minister: 

• reducing non-diplomatic and back-office Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade ('the 
Ministry’) head office spending,  
 

• reducing back-office spending in the Pacific and Development Group, 
 

• stopping the government’s $1 million annual contribution to the Pacific Cooperation 
Foundation, 

 
• ensuring the Crown Entities that the Ministry monitors such as Asia NZ Foundation and 

Antarctica New Zealand deliver 6.5% savings, 
 

• reducing contributions to non-priority specialised funds, and 
 

• reducing the use of contractors and consultants. 
 
I accept these proposals.  

 



 

 

[37] and [38]
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[33]



 

 

As I said in my letter to you in December, getting the Government’s books back in order and 
effectively managing taxpayers’ money is a responsibility we all jointly hold as Ministers. Thank 
you for working with me to take a fiscally responsible approach to Budget 2024. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Hon Nicola Willis 
Minister of Finance 

[33]


	B24 general coversheet.pdf
	The Treasury
	Budget 2024 Information Release
	September 2024
	Information Withheld
	Copyright and Licensing
	Cabinet material and advice to Ministers from the Treasury and other public service departments are © Crown copyright but are licensed for re-use under Creative Commons Attribution 4.0 International (CC BY 4.0) [https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by...
	Accessibility



